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January started off a complimentary 2024 

A young man sent Chief Robert Wurpes a heartfelt thank you 
he wanted extended to Deputy Scott. While on patrol, Scott 
checked a suspicious vehicle parked in a public area late at 
night. This served as the excuse needed by one of its occupants 
to get out of an uncomfortable and potentially unsafe situation. 
The writer said of Scott’s contact, “I’d never been face-to-face 
with police before, but this was a truly non-intimidating 
experience and I am so thankful.”  

Staff and residents of the Charbonneau Country Club 
and Spring Ridge wrote Chief Wurpes. They expressed 
gratitude for Deputies Justin Bieker and Ezra Pap, who were 
dispatched to a call in the area early on a Monday in January. 
Bieker and Pap were described as “prompt, effective, and 
professional” responding to an issue where someone was 
trying to gain entry to buildings. 

Deputy Beth Lang forwarded a compliment she 
received for all while on a death investigation. Someone who’d 
spent more than 40 years in various aspects of law 
enforcement wanted us to know he had always been 
impressed by our ability to maintain a “high level of 
professionalism.” 

We appreciate the kind words and are equally thankful for a 
community that pulls together, watches out for one another, 
and supports their first responders. Thank you, Citizens of 
Wilsonville! 
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Thank you! 

With pride and admiration, we congratulate our 
School Resource Officer, Deputy Zachary Keirsey 

The National Association of School Resource 
Officers (NASRO) presented Deputy Zachary 
Keirsey, with a certificate of recognition for his 
commitment to NASRO, Wilsonville’s school 
community, and the young people he serves, thus 
achieving the status of National School Resource 
Officer Practitioner. As such, Keirsey will serve as a 
resource to school resource officers nationwide. 

The National SRO Practitioner program 
was established as a way to recognize officers who 
have excelled in the area of school‐based policing. 
To obtain the status of National SRO Practitioner, 
officers must meet certain requirements. 
These include the attainment of Basic, Advanced, 
and Supervisory NASRO 
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certifications; a minimum of 
160‐hours of school safety‐
related police training, and 
attending at least one 
NASRO School Safety 
Conference. 
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1,003 
Total Calls 

 
 

YEAR 2024 
High Priority   108 Medium Priority   681 Low Priority   214 

Public-Initiated   429 Deputy-Initiated   579 
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